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Angelus Letter

3 September 2020

Thursday of the Twenty-Second Week in Ordinary Time

St. Gregory the Great

 
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday            Mass                          8AM*                        Fr. Valencheck
                       Confessions             4 to 5PM*                 
Saturday       Mass                          8AM*                        Fr. Simone
                       Confessions             9:30 to 10AM*
                       Vigil Mass                 4:30**                        Fr. Valencheck
Sunday          Mass                          9AM*                        Fr. Simone
                       Mass                          11AM*                      Fr. Valencheck
                       Mass                          1PM*                         Fr. Justin OSB
 
* Masks are required
**At the 4:30 Mass, with permission from the diocese, there is an absolute requirement for masks to be worn.
 
Thursday Masses have returned to 8:15AM. Some students will be in attendance each week.
 
LABOR DAY MASS WILL BE AT 9:00AM.
ANNUAL EUCHARISTIC ADORATION
 
Our Annual Eucharistic Devotions begin following the 11AM Mass on Sunday, September 13th continuing day and night through 8PM on Tuesday the 15th. Two people are needed every hour that our Eucharistic Lord will be exposed on our altar.  Sign-up sheets to adopt an hour are on the altar rail in front of the Blessed Virgin Mary Statue. Of particular need are those difficult hours to fill around dinnertime and the wee hours of the morning.

On Sunday, Monday and Tuesday at 4:30PM there will be a simple recitation of Vespers (the official evening prayer of the Church.) At 8PM on Sunday and Monday, there will be Compline (the official night prayer of the Church.) Weather permitting, at 8PM on Tuesday there will be a simple procession around our grounds with the Blessed Sacrament and a painting of St. Sebastian, our patron saint, to invoke his protection against illness and pandemics, followed by Compline and benediction. 

If you cannot adopt an hour or come to one of the prayer times, please make any effort you can to stop in and greet our Lord who has so blessed us during these challenging times. Even if it is only to drive a block out of your way and tip your hat to Him visible from the street as you drive by. He is the center, reason and purpose of our whole community. This is an extremely important moment in our year, unique to St. Sebastian Parish, in which we can sharpen our understanding of our origin and aims, purpose and meaning. You are always so generous in your response at times like this. That is why you are so awesome.

PADRE PIO
 
Thanks to the thoughtfulness and work of one of our parishioners, our parish has become the home to a (small) relic of St. Padre Pio. I would like to introduce him to you on Sunday, September 20th at the 9AM Mass. The main celebrant of that Mass will be the Rev. G. David Bline, spiritual director of St. Mary Seminary, Cleveland, former pastor of the neighboring parish of St Francis de Sales. At the end of the Mass, we will bless the prayer room which was the former baptistery.  Prayer cards will be available and when touched to the first-class relic, they become third class relics to take home and use for prayer.

Next week I will talk a little bit more about relics: what they are and what they mean. 

Thank you to the parishioners who designated their donation to the St. Sebastian Parish Foundation for the renovation of the baptistery into this beautiful prayer room and for providing the funds to relocate the McDonough Library to the server sacristy area. Appreciation is also extended to the parishioner who just volunteered to make a shelf for our reliquary in the new prayer room. 

God Bless all of you!

LABOR DAY NOTES
 
The offices will be CLOSED on Labor Day. Also, the Mass on Labor Day will be at 9AM.

AWARDS
 
Here are two fun things that happened this week:

Best Place to Worship: In the mail this past week, I received a package from the Akron Beacon Journal stating that St. Sebastian Parish placed as a finalist for their best of Akron 2020 awards. So, ranked along with other things such as best hamburger place, best car wash, etc., we have received this wonderful acknowledgement of our faith community and all that you have done to make it such a remarkable cornerstone for our West Akron neighbors.  Even though I don’t quite know what it means, it still made me happy and I hope it puts a smile on your face too. Bravo St. Sebastian Parish!

Governor's Thomas Edison Awards for STEM Education and Student Research: For the second year in a row, St. Sebastian Parish School has received this award from the governor’s office for excellence in STEM education and student research. As you know, we work to make St. Sebastian Parish School a well-rounded school and strive for excellence not only in STEM topics, but also in art, music, sports, and especially in matters of faith. This award recognizes just one of those areas in which we shine. In addition to the parish school receiving this award, twenty members from the teaching staff were also individually recognized. Congratulations to Mr. Rohr, his outstanding faculty and our amazing students. In case you were wondering, we refer to our goal towards enhancing this status of excellence as STREAM (Science, Technology, Religion, Engineering, Art and Mathematics). 
MISSALETTES
 
Lynn Steward has cleverly decided to give away to you our missalettes. They are recycled every year at the end of November, when they are replaced by the next year’s edition. Right now, they are just sitting in storage because of COVID. If we give them away, at least you will get some use out of them and if you want, you can bring them to Mass with you (and them please take them with you when you leave.) 

A NOTE FROM THE FOUNDATION
 
The St. Sebastian Parish Foundation is pleased to announce that the parish school is completing significant upgrades to its classroom audio-visual equipment, thanks to funding from the Helen Barry Hamlin Library Fund of the St. Sebastian Parish Foundation.

 

Money from the Hamlin Fund was used to purchase BEAM audio devices, which are small, portable sound bars enabled with Bluetooth® technology. The BEAM devices link with new audio enhancement XD microphones that each teacher will wear on a lanyard. This will allow students to clearly hear their teacher’s voice in both the classroom and the online learning setting.

 

In addition, the Hamlin Library Fund is providing for the purchase of new HoverCam document cameras for each classroom to replace outdated cameras. As a lesson recorder, the HoverCams can record hundreds of hours of video, and they include picture-in-picture capability so teachers can show their faces while narrating a lesson along with video images, websites, PowerPoint Slides, etc.

LOOKING FOR SOMETHING TO DO?
 
The grounds crew could use your assistance on Thursdays between the hours of 9AM and 11AM. Just show up and tap someone on the shoulder who looks to be doing some yard work!

 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

The Caufield Family, Regina Buhalak, Paul Carr, Elizabeth Clark, Christopher Consilio, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Chuck Kastor, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara. Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Nancy Rosche, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Marilyn Spallino, & Marie White.

 
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Gregory the Great, pray for us.

   

